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May 7, 2010
NOTICE OF CANCELLATION OF SETTLEMENT HEARING
(Cancelling Hearing Scheduled for Wednesday, May 12, 2010)

RE:
In the Matter of the Petition of TracFone Wireless, Inc. For Exemption From WAC 480-123-030(1)(d), (f) and (g); and Designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier For the Purpose of Receiving Lifeline Support From the Federal Universal Service Fund, Docket UT-093012.
TO PARTIES OF RECORD:

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) scheduled a hearing for Wednesday, May 12, 2010, beginning at 9:30 a.m. to consider the settlement agreement in this matter filed by TracFone Wireless, Inc. (TracFone) and the Commission Staff.  After reviewing the narrative statement and supporting documents that TracFone and Commission Staff filed on Thursday, April 29, 2010, the Commission has determined that a hearing is not necessary to assist it in determining whether to adopt the proposed settlement.
THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the settlement hearing scheduled for Wednesday, May 12, 2010, is cancelled.  
Sincerely, 

ANN E. RENDAHL
Director, Administrative Law Division
